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The overall goals of this Act was to stimulate the economy in the short-term and invest wisely, using these funds to improve schools, raise achievement, drive reforms and produce better results for children and young people for the long-term health of our nation.  ARRA funds have been divided into several different categories.  Some of these categories include ARRA School Improvement Grants (no guidance has been provided as of this date), ARRA IDEA (special education) funds, ARRA Title I funds (Round 1 Allocations are in the District) and ARRA Stabilization (discretionary monies made available to each state) funds.
This information paper will provide details about the ARRA Title I, Part A-Round 1 Allocations.  Title I, Part A funds made available under the ARRA are to be used to implement innovative strategies to improve education for academically at-risk students and to close the achievement gap in Title I schools while stimulating the economy.  The initial allocation to the Hardin County Schools Title I Program from ARRA was $897,987.  A second allocation to the Hardin County Schools Title I Program from ARRA will be made by September 30, 2009.  The second allocation should be in the same range of the first allocation but guidance has not been received at KDE regarding Round 2 allocations.  Fund distributions were provided to schools based on their free/reduced lunch percentage.  School allocations had to be calculated using the same procedures used with regular Title I funds.  Schools were cautioned to consider using their ARRA funds to offset the budget cuts in Flexible Focus Funds from the state.  After schools had exhausted their Flexible Focus Funds, their site-based decision making councils could allocate ARRA funds for this purpose.
As a result of this guidance, most schools are using their ARRA funds to offset budget deficits in state textbook funds, extended school services and professional development.  If schools have used ARRA funds for any kind of staffing, they have had to obtain prior approval from the superintendent since these funds are a one-time allocation.  The concern with staffing was that at the end of the 2009-2010 school year funds would be depleted and staff would have to be non-renewed.  Each school has had to submit site-based council approved budget plans prior to accessing their ARRA Title I Funds.
The Kentucky Department of Education continues to receive guidance from the U. S. Department of Education regarding ARRA funds.  As this guidance is received, adjustments will be made to maintain district compliance with the legislation.
